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SOUTH BEND — Helen
Jackson Holden, 96,
passed away on Saturday,
April 24, 2010, at the
Preston Health Center in
Hilton Head, S.C. She was
preceded in death by her
first husband, Joseph F.
Borda Jr. of Washington,
D.C., and her second hus-
band, James F. Holden.
Her memorial service will
be May 22nd at All Saints
Episcopal Church in Hilton
Head at 2 p.m.

The second daughter of
William Walter and Sally
Maude Jackson, she was
born at home in Hinton,
W.Va,, in 1914. Her older
sister, Evelyn, was born in
1907, and her younger sis-
ter, Jane, was born in
1921. The Jackson family
attended the First United
Methodist Church in
Hinton.

“Jackey” Jackson attend-
ed the College of William &
Mary and West Virginia
University and subse-
quently accepted an offer
of employment from the
U.S. Department of
Agriculture in the mid-
1930s. She worked for the
Dean of Harvard Law
School, James M. Landis,
during the war when he
was in Washington serving
as national director of the
U.S. Office of Civilian
Defense.

Before the war, she met
her first husband, an
ensign in the Naval
Reserve. The couple mar-
ried in 1940 at St. Thomas
Episcopal Church. During
World War [, Ensign
Borda was stationed in the
South  Pacific  under
Admiral William F. Halsey
Jr. and served in the cam-
paign for the Solomon
Islands. Following the war,
Mr. Borda served under
Secretary of State Edward
R. Stettinius Jr., under
Eugene |. Meyer at the
World Bank, and under the
Ambassador to Cuba,
Arthur Gardner. He died
unexpectedly on January
1962, and is buried at
Arlington.

During the 1950s, she
reared her two boys,
Joseph F. Borda, Ill, born
in 1942, and Walter J.
Borda, born in 1946. She
also managed to find time
to do extensive volunteer
work for the Washington
Heart Association and the
Animal Rescue League.
She continued throughout
her life a profound interest,
fostered by her parents, in
the study of the Bible. Both
of her boys were sent to
church schools. She has
three grandsons, James,
Andrew and Thomas, and
a granddaughter, Virginia.
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